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[External] Silvery Development

Candy DeBroux <cdebroux7@gmail.com>
Sun 4/16/2023 1:57 PM
To:​Kelsey Schattnik <kschattnik@apachejunctionaz.gov>​

Dear Ms. Schattnik,

I am reaching out as I have heard of a proposed residential development being considered at the
southeast corner of South Goldfield Road and Hwy 60.  I would like to express my opposition to the
development as planned.  My husband and I specifically purchased our home in the Golden Vista
Resort with our backyard on Goldfield Road so we can enjoy unencumbered views of the Superstition
Mountains.  To learn a development is being planned across the road from us with TWO STORY homes
which will block our views is very disheartening.  I strongly believe that any development being
considered in this area should be limited to one story construction in line with the other homes in the
area.  The recently built Goldview subdivision (northwest corner of Hwy 60 and Goldfield Rd is all one
story.  Golden Vista is all one story.  Dolce Vita is all one story.  There is no reason two story buildings
should be considered in this neighborhood, especially to the EAST of existing one story homes.  With
the construction currently underway of thousands of new homes in Apache Junction to the south of
Baseline Rd, there is ample opportunity for two story homes in those newly developed areas which
would not impact existing homeowners.  I realize the planning board and developer do not care about
my ability to enjoy my backyard views, but please understand this also would inevitably reduce the
value of our home (and our neighbors) once our views are gone.  

I would also be interested to know what plans are being made to accommodate the additional traffic
on Baseline and Goldfield roads created by all these new homes along with water needs for thousands
of new residents.  We are constantly being reminded of the limited water supply in this area and the
need to conserve water which makes me wonder where the water for all these new residents is going
to come from.

If this plan is allowed to proceed, I ask that only one story buildings be allowed in the development to
preserve the views of the thousands who already live here.

Thank you for your time and consideration of my concern.

Sincerely,
Candace DeBroux
3710 S Goldfield Rd, Lot 482
Apache Junction, AZ
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RE: [External] Silveray development plan on Goldfield

Greg Davis <greg@iplanconsulting.com>
Sun 10/22/2023 8:54 PM
To:​Sharon Kinnan <golions78@gmail.com>​
Cc:​Kelsey Schattnik <kschattnik@apachejunctionaz.gov>​

Hello Sharon and thanks for reaching out to us about this proposal.  No worries about missing the meeting…most
of what we will present was in the letter and email is a great way to continue the conversation for any questions
you have. 
 
Regarding water, the City of Apache Junction is the water provider and they have accounted for the water to be
used for this property in their 100 year Certificate of Assured Water Supply (CAWS).  In fact, our proposal will
actually reduce the anticipated water (along with sewer and electrical) demand for this property as the site is
currently approved for much more intensive uses.  The project will be served by a combination of existing and
new lines in Goldfield Road and Resort Boulevard.  The City requires extensive modelling and testing to ensure
existing residents do not see a drop in water pressure and if upgraded lines/equipment are needed to avoid that
scenario, they will require us to install them prior to any residents moving into our project.  Water is an important
issue in much of Arizona and fortunately the City of Apache Junction has planned ahead for properties such as
ours to ensure an adequate supply exists for everyone in the City.      
 
Regarding the potential height of the project, we were anticipating the concern over the loss of the views which is
why we are limiting our development to 2-stories (30-feet) which is what is permitted on the parcels around our
property and we are doing more than just voluntarily limiting the height…we are actually making it a written part
of the zoning approval (via the PD overlay) which means that any development, whether it be us or a future
project, will have to comply with the 30-foot proposed height limit UNLESS they decide to go through the rezoning
process again which will require another complete public process including a new neighborhood meeting and new
public hearings.  It is certainly possible for some future developer to propose that, but I can tell you from
experience it is always much harder politically to increase height allowances in a situation like this where you have
existing neighbors who care about their view.    We recognize that we will be impacting the view of the
Superstitions from some parts of the community since nothing is there today to obscure it (besides the Chevron
canopy), but we hope the 30-feet proposed is a fair compromise given it is approved for 45-feet today. 
 
Hopefully I have answered your initial inquiry adequately.  If not, or if you have additional questions, please let me
know. 
 
Thanks,
Greg Davis
480.227.9850
Greg@iplanconsulting.com
 
From: Sharon Kinnan <golions78@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, October 22, 2023 3:39 PM
To: Greg Davis <greg@iplanconsulting.com>
Cc: kschattnik@apachejunctionaz.gov
Subject: Silveray development plan on Goldfield
 
Dear Greg,
Thank you for inviting residents the informational meeting at Golden Vista Oct. 24th. Unfortunately, I am unable
to attend.  However, I would like to ask a few questions and provide comments on some concerns that  were not
mentioned in your letter.
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The 1st and most important in this day is water. Where will it be coming from and how will this additional need
affect existing residents' use?
 
Second is the elevation.  Your letter states that the plan is to VOLUNTARILY limit the height to 30 feet, but
voluntarily does not limit what actually can happen and who knows how long it will be before a developer
changes plans and chooses to go to 40 foot height.  Part of the beauty of this area is the Superstition Mountains
and it would be very disappointing to loose that view.
 
I have copied Kelsey Schattnik in this email to be sure AJ Planning and Zoning is aware of my concerns.
 
Sincerely,
 
Sharon Kinnan
Owner at Golden Vista RV Resort
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[External] Silvery Development

Lanny Aderman <lraderman@yahoo.com>
Thu 3/30/2023 8:10 PM
To:​Kelsey Schattnik <kschattnik@apachejunctionaz.gov>​

Hi Kelsey,
I am writing you with hopes that the development planned for the southeast corner of US 60 and
Goldfield Rd will be re-considered to limit homes to one story. I understand that 2 story homes are
being planned for this development which will really restrict our view of Superstition Mountains.  We
live in the Golden Vista Resort across the street from the proposed development. 
Thank you for considering our request. 
Sincerely,
Lanny Aderman 
Golden Vista resident. 
3/30/23

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPad

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__overview.mail.yahoo.com_-3F.src-3DiOS&d=DwMCaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=NspkbZGgee1jvU6eiddn-NET7QbyCwYynS35K05WN_c&m=3WOfG3vDyLXGAF5KE9PdtjS2FC7PTBga9EIVkGw2jOg&s=g22iRerRVX0Z3Hkv92lvJ_yNSayHuAb-EGF7JjLpr2A&e=






[External] Correspondence to Commission et al

Michael David Myers <stainedglasspoetry@live.com>
Tue 4/16/2024 5:23 PM
To:​Kelsey Schattnik <kschattnik@apachejunctionaz.gov>​

April 16, 2024

Dear Mr. Jesse Gage, Ms. Robin Barker, Mr. Ari Kalan, Ms. Sheryl Bigelow, Mr. Richard
Cantwell, Mr. Dirk Begeman, Mr. Nick Leftwich, and Ms. Kelsey Schattnik,
In Mr. Tom Lange’s April 15, letter he notes the 2023 - 2024 donations that full time and
part time Golden Vista residents donated to Apache Junction agencies and groups. 
In 2022, while I was President of the Stained Glass Club in Golden Vista, I donated
handmade stained glass earrings and suncatchers to Arizona Coalition to End Sexual
and Domestic Violence.  The sale of these items raised $700 which provided direct
service to victims and survivors of sexual and domestic violence. Each year I make
stained glass service stars and donate these to Veterans, spouses of Veterans, First
Responders, and personnel serving Police and Fire Departments.
In addition, one resident in Golden Vista, Mr. Dennis Douglas, spends most of his time
in Golden Vista’s Workshop making small cars, trailers, and firetrucks from scraps of
wood.  For the past ten years, Mr. Douglas has sold these at the Annual March Artisan
show in Golden Vista.  He donates all the money generated to the Paws and Claws Care
Center on Baseline.   The other groups that Mr. Lange referred to in his letter have
made donations every year.  Since 2014, these donations total over $100,000.
Mr. Leftwich’s April 9th letter to the Commission states:
“As new developments or rezonings are proposed, Planning Staff, the Planning and
Zoning Commission, and the City Council must evaluate the highest and best use of
commercial properties…”
After the April 9 meeting, Mr. Lange gave Mr. Leftwich his drawing of the proposed
commercial development on 8 acres.  Mr. Lange’s letter provides detailed information
regarding his vision of the “Goldfield Gulch” development.
Please consider that Mr. Lange’s vision within those 8 acres IS the highest and best use
of that property zoned commercial.  When a developer is found, Mr. Lange’s
commercial vision will be a destination for some and a welcome addition for residents
nearby, and all future residents.  Tax dollars will be generated for Apache Junction.
Please follow the recommendation of Mr. Patrick Roberts, Senior Planner, Pinal County
Development Services who stated in his October 17, 2023, letter to Ms. Schattnik, in
NOT supporting Silveray:
 “Pinal County staff would not offer our support (of the proposed Silveray
development). Staff finds the request to convert the 18-acre subject site may detract
from prime commercial parcels South of US-60. The location of these parcels having
access to an arterial roadway and a major highway offer potential for higher levels of
traffic consistent with retail requirements and exceeding the trip generation typical of a
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multi-family development. The presence of such roadways may encourage the market
area of potential commercial opportunities to support communities that are more
distant and may attract revenue to Apache Junction.
Proximity of existing residential uses to the site promotes a pedestrian scaled
commercial development that may support existing residential development on both
the West and East sides of the proposed development. Such commercial parcels would
also support expansion of additional multi-family projects to the South, which are
supported at present by the Pinal County Comprehensive Plan. Development of this
multi-family project to the south of the General Commercial land-use designated
parcels would be consistent with the High Density Residential land-use designation
present within the Pinal County Comprehensive Plan. Staff would be amicable toward
multi-family development south of the proposal area provided commercial
designations remain that would support residential growth.”
If you choose to change zoning to all or part of the 18 acres to high density resident,
kindly consider keeping 8 acres zoned commercial and only support a one story owner
based residential development for the remaining 10 acres.
I hope each Commissioner will be influenced by the comments and concerns voiced by
residents of Golden Vista.  Golden Vista contains over 1000 tax paying homeowners in
Apache Junction who will be negatively impacted by the proposed Silveray
development.   Although we have a vested interests in recommending that you do not
support the Silveray development, we also believe such action will be the highest and
best use of the property, and therefore better for all who live, visit, and will live in
Apache Junction in the future. 
Before your next meeting, please walk along the sidewalk along Goldfield Road outside
Golden Vista, then along the Dolce Vita entrance between the two parcels.  With that in
mind, please recommend to the City Council not to approve the Silveray development. 
                                                      

Sincerely,
                                                                                      
Michael D Myers  3710 S. Goldfield Road  #852  Apache Junction  AZ 85119
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